

# Summer Village of Sunrise Beach

**December 2016 Newsletter** 



# Message from the Mayor

Well it's hard to believe that another year is coming to an end! This also brings us close to the end of our term on Council.

2017 is an election year for our Municipality and I encourage anyone that is interested in running for Council to come out to our meetings to familiarize yourself with ongoing proceedings within your Municipality. Council Meeting dates are posted on our website and the two signs in the Village. A special thank you to Marion and Brenda for keeping the signs up to date. Our new residential signs have been installed throughout the village. These signs will aid in Emergency Vehicles locating your property in a timely and efficient matter. Your councils decision to move forward with this project was a result of Provincial Emergency Management Meetings and our Fire Smart Program. In collaboration with the Summer Village of Sandy Beach, we will continue to implement the development of our Fire Smart Program next year. It's great to see some of our residents participate in our easy and affordable snow removal offer to have their driveways cleared when our Public Works is clearing the roads in the Village. If you need more information on this please check it out on our website or contact the Village office. On behalf of your Council and Administration, I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy holiday season.

Mayor, Glen Usselman

Thanks, Glen Usselman Mayor

### **Tax Payment Plan**

The Summer Village has a Tax Payment plan in place where by property owners can make monthly installments and avoid penalty charges. Letters to existing TPP Clients were mailed out November 23rd, 2016. If you did not receive your letter, or would like to be on the plan, please contact the Summer Village office @780.967.2873



# Administration Office is moving SAME ADMIN TEAM, NEW LOCATION!!

As of January 1, 2017, the administration will be moved to its new location.

Town of Onoway, Civic Centre (Town office), we will be located at the south end of the building.

4808 - 51 Street

NEW PHONE#: 780.967.0271 NEW FAX#: 780.967.0431

**NEW EMAIL:** 

svsunrisebeach@wildwillowenterprises.com

#### **NEW MAILING ADDRESS**

Box 1197 Onoway, AB T0E 1V0

Council meetings will now be held at Onoway
Civic Center, Council Chambers.

**Upcoming Council Meeting** 

Tuesday, January 24th, 2017 @ 6:30pm, Onoway Civic Centre, Council Chambers





# SUN & SAND RECREATION LEAGUE "SEASONS GREETINGS" submitted by Marian Young

We would like to send out a "HUGE THANK YOU" to all the "VOLUNTEERS" who helped with the events over the past year as well as everyone that attended.

"YOU" ARE WHAT MAKES THE EVENTS POSSIBLE" !!!

All events are advertised in the Lac Ste. Anne Bulletin, also on both of the Summer Villages websites, Community signs, & we are also on Facebook.

On June 24th, we celebrated 28 years since our incorporation!!

Thank you to everyone for donating to our annual FOOD BANK DRIVE.

We are always in need of "VOLUNTEERS", if only for one event per year, it makes a big difference.

MEMBERSHIPS are available for \$15.00 per family per year.

If you have any ideas for future events, please let us know.

Contact Marian @ 780-967-4027 for "INFO" or "TO VOLUNTEER"



**MERRY CHRISTMAS & ALL THE BEST FOR 2017** 





#### **Resident Snow Removal**

The Summer Village is offering resident snow removal.

Request forms were sent out earlier late summer.

Offering snow removal for residents driveways. We have a few who signed up for it, if you are interested in this service, please give the office a call. 780.967.0271



### **Election Year**



Just a quick reminder that the upcoming 2017 year is an election year in the Summer Village. Watch in the New Year for dates on nominations, election, advance polls.

## **New Schedule for Household Waste**

The Summer Village has a contract in place with GFL Environmental Inc. whereby GFL personnel will pick up household waste **every 2**<sup>nd</sup> **Tuesday** during the winter months (**Oct to April**) and **every Tuesday** during the summer (**May to Sept**). Please have your garbage totes out before Tuesday mornings for pickup & bring them back in after.

Garbage Pick-up Schedule

December 13,27 January 10, 24 February 7, 21

March 7, 21 April 4, 18

